# TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 5, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Bill Prokop, Selectman Mike Genest and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

### 7:00 p.m. Road Agent, Bob Varnum

The Selectmen met with Mr. Varnum to discuss the status of his department. Mr. Varnum stated that everything was going just fine. The ARTS Committee/Selectmen inquired if either the one ton or the six wheeler could be made available as needed to transport recyclable cans and baled paper. Mr. Varnum stated that he had no problem so long as he wasn't using the truck, his only stipulation was that a properly licensed person operates the truck.

#### Tax Issue -

Greg Halverson spoke with the Selectmen to discuss a tax issue. As counsel represents him, the Selectmen suggested that his attorney contact the Town Attorney with regard to settlement.

## 7:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. William Weston

William Weston met with the Selectmen to discuss the status of his land in current use. Mr. Weston wanted to be sure that all his land was in the correct category. After a brief discussion the Selectmen agreed to have Dennis Thorrell from the Department of Revenue Administration go out to the property to determine which category should be used.

## Review and approve minutes -

The minutes of July 29, 2002 were reviewed and unanimously approved.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, August 12, 2002 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller